City of Phillips

Notice of Meeting of the Public Safety Committee

To Be Held in the Council Room

 Wednesday, September 14, 2005 at 5:15 PM

Mayor Joseph S. Boho

Committee members:  Mark Chrouser, Jay Reinke, and Elvis Presley.

Department Heads:  Police Chief David A. Sonntag, Fire Chief Jim Pisca, Public

City Administration:
Mary Willett

This meeting is held in compliance with Wisconsin’s open meeting law, S.S. Chapter 19, Subchapter V.  As such it is open to the public.

This meeting may constitute a quorum of the Common Council, or other city committees.

1. Call to Order (presiding officer)

a. Greeting

b. Certification of Compliance with Open Meeting Law.

c. Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Mark Chrouser ____ Jay Reinke ____ Elvis Presley ____

Mayor Joseph S. Boho____

3. Public Comments

Discussion/Action items:

1. Snowmobile trail access and ordinances/state law – Frank Dusek.

2. Skate part rules update.  Discuss and set rules violation procedure and fines. 
3. CERT Grant for purchase of mobile camera for squad car.

4. Update on sale of old squad car and Police Department fleet condition.  

5. Discussion of garage for squads and remodel project.

6. Update on bond schedule and ordinance change.

7. Police Department Activity and Chief’s Updates and Reports. 
8. Update on reply to townships on fire protection issues. 
9. Update on Fire Department fleet condition.  Bid results from the advertised old fire bus.

10. Fire Department Activity and Chief’s Updates and Reports 
11. Police and Fire Departments budget drafts 

Adjournment

Public Safety Committee

Meeting Minutes

September 14, 2005

Chair Mark Chrouser called the meeting to order at 5:15 PM, Council Room, Municipal Building, Phillips, Wisconsin.  Committee members present:  Mark Chrouser, Elvis Presley, and Jay Reinke (arrived at 5:57 PM).  

Others present:  Mayor Joseph Boho, Police Chief David Sonntag, and Fire Chief Jim Pisca, City Attorney Bruce Marshall and Administrator Mary Willett. Frank Dusek, Eugene Schmidt, Tom Polensky and Art D’Ambrosio also attended.

Public Comment:  Art D’Ambrosio addressed the committee regarding the Skate Park, located behind the Municipal Building.  He has been doing considerable work for free, and he would like to see more community support, especially from adults.  

Chair Chrouser pointed out that the skate park is a privately funded project, similar to the ice hockey skate ring or soccer fields.  The city is willing to donate the land to house these projects, but at this time, there is no agreement to take over funding for these projects.  Parents of the children who wish to use these facilities need to sponsor the funds to develop and maintain these facilities.  The funding for maintenance of these facilities should not fall back on the city. 

Chief Sonntag and Public Works Director Terry are working on solutions to secure the skate park.  City Attorney Marshall commented that access control could diminish some maintenance issues.

Frank Dusek presented an update on the snowmobile trail access in the City of Phillips.  Since the County Highway Department closed access to snowmobiles on their property, access to the Timer Inn by snowmobilers has become compromised.  Frank referred to the 1995 Wisconsin Act 61, Public Access Law.

A full discussion regarding snowmobile access, the Canadian National Railway and their property, alley access, noise factors, and curfews ensued.  It was noted that the designated snowmobile trails in the city of Park Falls have 24-hour access. Frank Dusek reminded all present that since public funding (from state snowmobile program funds derived from the registration fees) has been used for signage, there must be connecting links back to the trails – not just to the Timber Inn property.

Chief Sonntag has interpreted the city ordinance to read that the designated trails in the city are open 24 hours.  If there is signage, and the street is on the route, and the route is on the City map that is approved by the Phillips’ City Council, then access is possible 24 hours a day.  Attorney Bruce Marshall noted that the ordinance needs to be rewritten so that it is more easily understood.

The skate Park rules and violations will be incorporated into the Bond Schedule that Chief Sonntag is developing.  It will be similar to the State Bond Book.

A CERT grant has been submitted for a mobile camera for the squad car.  Attorney Marshall pointed out that the camera will strengthen the police’s position and eliminates many challenges to violations.

The Department is waiting for the old squad to be picked up.

Chair Chrouser noted that the committee has discussed the need for garage space for the squads in the past.  Perhaps money allocation from dollars yet owed the city from TIF districts could accommodate the remodeling of part of the shooting range into a storage for the squads.

Chief Sonntag noted that complaints are up.  Burglaries and vandalism are down.  There were 63 service calls last month.  The Chief is applying for a grant that will pay for 50% of new ballistic vests for the police department.

No responses have been received regarding the fire contract, except the feedback that there is no problem with the Township of Worcester.

Fire Chief Jim Pisca reported that the fire activity is down.  He has a concern that with the increase in fuel costs, there may be more chimney fires.

A motion by Elvis Presley, seconded by Jay Reinke adjourned the meeting at 6:15 PM.

__________________

Mary M. Willett

City Clerk-Treasurer

